## Newsletter from the Independent Living Center October 2012

Welcome to everybody to the activities of our teenagers at the Independent Living Center for October 2012. This month our teenagers had a vacation from school. During the holiday, they went to attend a camp at the Assumption Paradise, Chanthaburi Province. They were very excited and enjoyed doing all fun activities at the camp. And there were a lot of groups of kind people came to organize the activities for our teenagers all month.

สวัสดีค่ะ....ขอต้อนรับเข้าสู่จดหมายข่าวเดือนตุลาคม เดือนแห่งการพักผ่อนจากการเรียนของน้องๆ บ้านอินดิเพนเดนท์ค่ะ ระหว่างปิดเทอมน้องๆ ได้เข้าร่วมกิจกรรมดีๆ เช่นเคยค่ะ คือ น้องๆได้ไป เข้าค่ายฟื้นฟูจิตใจเพื่อแสวงหาพระเจ้าและค้นหาตนเองที่จะอยู่กับพระเจ้าและมีสมาธิมากขึ้น ที่ สวนอัสสัมชัญพาราไดส์ จ.จันทบุรี น้องๆ ต่างตื่นเต้นและสนุกสนานกับกิจกรรมในการเข้าค่าย ครั้งนี้ และในเดือนนี้ผู้ใหญ่ใจดีได้มาจัดกิจกรรมดีๆ และสนุกสนานให้กับน้องบ้าน อินดิเพนเดนท์ ลิฟาริ่ง เซบเตอร์ ตลดดทั้งเดือนบี้อีกด้วย

On the 6<sup>th</sup> of October our teenagers participated in helping all together cleaning the community where The Independent Living Center is located. Those activities consisted mowed the grass, sweeping the leaf's and a lot of garbage on the road in the community. They were very glad to do this together and did with their full ability for our society.